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ATTENDANCE AND REGISTRATION STATEMENT OF PRACTICE

· Pupils at Dee Point Primary School come into school at 8.40am in order to start work at 9.00 am.
· Registers are taken electronically at the school start time and are submitted to the office via pressing save immediately. In the afternoon, this happens at 1.00pm for EYFS, KS1 and Year 3 and 1.15 p.m. for Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6.
· Any pupil arriving after the start time, but before 9.15am for Reception through to Year 6 receives a late mark L. Arrival after 9.15am for Reception through to Year 6 it becomes an unauthorised absence, U. After the fifteen minutes registration period, all pupils’ attendance is marked authorised or unauthorised as per the attached coding by the Attendance Manager.  

· We expect parents/carers to contact school by telephone on the first day of absence and we will adopt a first day contact to speak to parents/carers and identify the cause of pupil absence and the pupils well-being.
· We expect parents/carers to seek medical advice for pupils that have an illness longer than 3 consecutive days and provide a copy of appointment and/or medical treatment to school to support the pupil’s absence.
· If the reason for absence is not established and the pupil returns to school, letter 1 is sent. If pupils continue their absence for three days and there is no contact/reason given, letter 2 is sent. If absence continues longer than 3 consecutive days with no contact to school, school will make a home visit for a welfare check as it becomes a safeguarding concern. If no reason for absence is received within 7 school days after the pupil has returned to school, the temporary N-code becomes an unauthorised absence.

· If a child has been absent for 10 consecutive, unauthorised school days, this may be referred to the LA for a Penalty Notice Warning Letter. Attendance Manager to inform the EWO. Complete a CEM2 form found in the Children Missing in Education protocol.
· Registers are monitored and completed twice daily. Registration certificates are available to parents/carers and are sent with attendance letters.  Pupils with attendance below 90% are classed as persistently absent and school may require medical evidence in order to authorise further absences. Pupils with attendance below 50% are classed as severely absent. School will invite parents/carers to meetings to discuss attendance where attendance becomes a concern and an action plan can be put in place. Attendance for those pupils will be constantly monitored and reviewed half-termly. School will liaise with Education Welfare Services where action plans are not being met and escalation is required.
· Persistent lateness and non-attendance is strictly monitored. When 3 late marks are recorded, letter 1 is sent. If lateness continues, and 7 late marks are recorded, letter 2 is sent. If lateness persists, parents/carers will be invited to an attendance and punctuality meeting. U marks recorded (after the register has closed), will contribute towards unauthorised absences, which may lead to a Fixed Penalty Notice once 10 unauthorised absences have been recorded within a term.
Family holidays: - The Department for Education (DfE) has announced important amendments to legislation surrounding holidays in term time. From the 1st September 2013, the law does not give any entitlement to parents to take their child on holiday during term time. Parents may be fined by the Local Authority for taking their child on holiday during term time without consent from the school.

· Request for term time absence forms are always required. These can be obtained from the school office and can be found on the school website. A copy is retained in school and a signed copy is returned to parents.

